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Present 
Baroness Jenny Tonge 

Baroness Flather 

Baroness Hussein-Ece 

Baroness Jenkin 

Viscount Craigavon  

Baroness Uddin 

Baroness Barker 

Baroness Sheehan 

Baroness Northover 

Holly Lynch MP 

Karl Turner MP  

John Mann MP 

Ann Mette Kjaerby 

Sarah Harvey-Kelly  

 

Apologies for absence 

Lord Patel  

Pauline Latham MP 

Liz McInnes MP  

 

Minutes of the AGM 4th July 2016 
A request was made to add the year to the AGM minutes. 
 
Finances 2016/17  
Accounts are healthy this year, with £155,895.14 in savings and £11,746.10 in the current account.  
In the period 2016-17, the APPG received funding from IPPF (£19,738.11), UNFPA (£56,862.56) 
and MSI (£7,000). EPF funding (£30,433.97) was received on the 23rd of June to cover September 
2016 - August 2017 period. 2017 - 2018 will be different to previous years as MSI will not be funding 
the APPG for this period. APPG is still awaiting a response from IPPF. Accountants drafted 
accounts were circulated. 
 
Election of Officers 
VC nominated Baroness Jenny Tonge and Pauline Latham MP as Co-Chairs, which was agreed.  
 
The following APPG Officers were agreed: 
Lord Patel, Baroness Hussein-Ece and Holly Lynch MP as Vice-Chairs 
Baroness Uddin and Baroness Flather as Secretaries  
Baroness Jenkin and Baroness Sheehan as Treasurers  



Other officers: John Mann MP, Virendra Sharma MP, Liz McInnes MP, Baroness Flather, Lord 
Purvis, Baroness Northover, Lord Rea, Lord Cameron, Baroness Gould, Baroness Massey and  
Baroness Barker.   
 
Pauline Latham MP remains primary contact for the APPG. 
 
The accounts, assets and liabilities were passed on and agreed by the new APPG committee.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 


